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Michigan Department of ~nvironmental Quality 
3058 West Grand Blvd., Suite 2~300 

Detroit, Ml 48202~6058 

Nancy L. Kahn 
28411 Northwestern Highway, Suite 500 

Southfield, MI 48034 
P: 248-539-99 12 F: 248-538-3612 

JJkahn@ fosterswifi.cruu ~ __ -

APR - 6 2017 

l'.ir Ouai:iv Div;:>:cn 
Dotroit O!fic" __ ... __ _. ..... ..._ ........ _ ...... --

Re: 9/20116 Notice of Violation- Global Titanium Inc., 19300 Filer, Detroit, MI 48234 

Dear Mr. Krawiec: 

This correspondence is the status report clue April 5 regarding Global Titanium Inc.'s 
("GTI ' s") investigation into the issues raised by the Notice of Violation referenced above. 

GTI has discussed the "odor" issues with various vendors and consultants. We have 
determined there are improvements that can be made to our wet scrubber equipment which will 
remove additional and finer particles fl·om the emission. Based on the vendor analysis and 
recommendation, we: have purchased· a -larger fan which will allow removal of sub~micron 
particles which should remove the oil particles (mist). The purchase order was placed on March 
9 and delivery was quoted for 8 weeks. Following delivery, the installation will likely take two 
to tlU'ee weeks. Therefore, we should have feedback for you by mid-June. Based on the 
information supplied by the vendor we are confident we have found an acceptable solution. 

This installation is scheduled for Wash Building 2. We have started talking to the vendor 
relating to Wash Building 1: However, we plan to wait for the results of the installation for 
Wash Building 2 before we make further investment into Wash Building l. 

GTI continues to monitor the operations daily to make sure there are not any odors from 
the operations. We are not aware of any complaints from the neighborhood. 

However, we think you should be aware that an intense "skunk" odor has enveloped the 
neighborhood at times (most recently March 20) which appears to be coming from an indoor 
agricultural operation at or around 19303 Mt. Elliott. This odor is not related in any way to 
GTI's operati_ons. · · 
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We will send you an updated status report on this matter within ninety (90) days. Please 
contact this office or GTI if you have any questions or concerns. 

Very truly yours, 

FOSTER SWIFT COLLINS & SMITH PC 

Nancy L. Kahn 
NLK/dk 
c: Robert Swenson 
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